MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL CALLED MEETING

OF THE BEN HILL COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
HELD ON DECEMBER 11%, 2024 AT 10:30am IN THE
BEN HILL COUNTY COMMISSIONERS MEEING ROOM

LOCATED AT 321 DEWEY MCGLAMRY ROAD

Those present for the meeting were as follow:

Steve Taylor Chairman

Hope Harmon Vice-Chair

Daniel Cowan Commissioner

John Mooney Commissioner

Bennie Calloway Commissioner

Michael Dinnerman County Manager

Hampton Raulerson  Assistance County Manager
Pamela D. Turner County Clerk

Chairman Steve Taylor called the meeting to order.

Approval of the Agenda

Vice-Chairman Hope Harmon made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.
Commissioner John Mooney seconded the motion, which passed with Vice-Chair Hope
Harmon, Commissioner John Mooney, Commissioner Daniel Cowan, Commissioner Bennie
Calloway and Chairman Steve Taylor all voting on the motion.

FY 2025 Proposed Budget

Chairman Steve Taylor stated that a public hearing was held on December 3™, 2024, to
present the public with the proposed budget in the amount of $11,999,917 for revenue and
expenditures.

Vice-Chair Hope Harmon made a motion to adopt FY 2025 proposed budget as presented in
the amount of $11,999,917 in revenue and expenditures. Commissioner Bennie Calloway
seconded the motion, which passed with Vice-Chair Hope Harmon, Commissioner Bennie
Calloway, Commissioner John Mooney, and Chairman Steve Taylor all voting for the
motion.

Commissioner Daniel Cowan voted Nay on the motion.

Hazard Mitigation Plan
Chairman Steve Taylor stated there was a Public Hearing held December 11%, 2024, at

10:00am.

There were no Public Comments.



Marcus McConico form SGRC stated that this Plan is updated every 5 years, the changes
that were made were as follows: Took away Heat Hazard, Added Thunderstorm/Lighting,
and action items were adjusted due to inflation.

Commissioner John Mooney voted to approve the Resolution to adopt the Hazard Mitigation
Plan with changes. Vice-Chair Hope Harmon seconded the motion, which passed with
Commissioner John Mooney, Vice-Chair Hope Harmon, Commissioner Daniel Cowan,
Commissioner Bennie Calloway and Chairman Steve Taylor all voting on the motion.
Commissioner Daniel Cowan and Vice-Chair Hope Harmon told Chairman Steve Taylor that
they appreciated him.

The meeting was adjourned.

Steve Taylor, Chairman

Pamela D. Turner, County Clerk




